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Meeting Schedule

Meeting Dates: (2023) Feb 8, Mar 8, Apr 12, May10, Jun14, Jul 12, Aug 9, Sep 13, Oct
11, Nov 8, Dec TBD

Meeting Time: 7:00 pm

Meeting Location: Zoom (Feb and Mar) tentative

Jan 11 Meeting
Meeting was called to order via Zoom by President Richard Jenkins

Roll Call –There were 8 members present via Zoom. Doug Sanders reported 18 members have sent in
their application and dues for the new year. Doug provided a supply of applications forms at the Mark
Twain Hobby Shop. President Richard Jenkins sent the revised PDF “fillable application” form Jan 5 th

to club members. The club website also has the revised “fillable application” PDF form available now.
A question was brought up about completing applications each year. Applications should be completed
and sent in to the Vice President each year with the club dues in case of changes that Doug would
enter into his database.

Treasurer’s Report – Emanuel (Hawkeye) Morris gave the treasurer’s report:
Deposits for the month were membership dues for 1 new member. Disbursements were expense for the
Christmas Party door prizes and attendance prizes, and payment for Zoom meetings. Application forms



and club dues should be mailed to Doug Sanders as in the past. (Club application can be emailed to
Doug) The Pay Pal system will not be used.
Hawkeye asked if he should purchase the gift cards. It was decided to go ahead a get the gift cards in
case we would have a meeting on site somewhere.

Secretary’s Report – Approved.

Field Report – Lou Voss reported that he had filled in the hole in the road over the culvert near the
Porta Potty with some dirt. He said he will need to look at it in the future to see if it needs more dirt.
Members need to be reminded not to drive on the field if it is soft.  They should park near the Porta
Potty and walk into the flying field. Richard reported that he has sent in the FRIA application to AMA
then forwarded to the FAA and will not be effective until Feb 2023. (Includes location of the field with
Latitude and Longitude) This allows RC flyers at our field to fly without frequency registration with
the FAA.

Safety Report—none

Old Business—Christmas Party results that was published in the Dec Newsletter.
Don Bollinger “Member of the Year”. Emanuel (Hawkey) Morris “Office of The Year”.
.

New Business – Richard brought up the subject of possible meeting places during the winter months.
Frank had ask the hobby shop if it would be available for meetings and he was told it would not be
available. Saint Charles Library have meeting rooms but we can not reserve the room for our
scheduled meeting each month. If anyone has any suggestion or wants to volunteer to have meetings at
their home, let Richard know.

Weather Web sites: Smart Field: www.windfinder.com/forecast/st_charles_c_smarrt_airport
Air Sports Net: www.usairnet.com

Show and tell – https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ztEQgDODccw

You may have to copy and paste this into your browser.

Thanks, Frank Eck, for suggesting to look at this You Tube video.
(Shooting apples with an apple canon at a 12 foot B17 foamy)

50/50 – none

Attendance Prize –none

Motion to Adjourn – OK

Show and Tell

NONE




